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SBPS/20/097 
 
15 September 2020 
 

Open Letter from School Leaders 7/2020 
 

Dear Parents, 
  
1. Warm greetings from all of us at Sembawang Primary School. We hope you had a 
good time bonding with your children during the recent school holidays.  
 

2. The school ended Term 3 with a special Teachers’ Day e-celebration. We appreciate 
the support of parents who are ever so ready to celebrate with us even in this difficult time. 
The teachers enjoyed the creative videos done by our parents and the prefects. 

 
 
Important Information… 
 
Safety – e-scooter 
3. With effect from 1 August 2020, according to a new ruling by Land Transport Authority, 
only those 16 years of age and above can ride an e-scooter on cycling paths. If the rider is 
under the age of 16, they will need to be supervised by an adult (at least 21 years old). Adults 
who intend to supervise an individual below the age of 16 to ride an e-scooter must familiarize 
themselves with the guidelines of a supervisor. You may visit https://go.gov.sg/amrules to view 
the rules. 
 

Parent Support Group (PSG) 
4. We are thankful for the support of our parents in the PSG. They have resumed their 
recess and main gate duties a few weeks ago. Their presence in the school has helped to 
ensure safety and well-being of our students. If you are keen to volunteer, you can contact the 
school and we will link you with the coordinating PSG member. 
 
 

Up-coming Events…  
 
Study Break for P6 students 

5. In the lead up to PSLE, the school will implement a 3-day study break for our P6 
students. This is to further safeguard the well-being of our students and to minimise the risk 
of school-based transmission and reduce Home Quarantine / Leave of Absence numbers in 
the event of a confirmed COVID-19 case. This study break, taken into consideration the impact 
on student well-being and exam readiness, will be held from 28 Sep (Mon) to 30 Sep (Wed).  
 
6. During the study break, students are strongly encouraged to remain at home to reduce 
the risk of contracting the virus from the community. To support our students during the study 
break, revision packages will be uploaded on SLS and consultations with teachers could be 
done remotely. Students who require caregiving, more targeted academic and/or emotional 
support may return to school with additional safe management measures in place.  
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7. All P6 students will return to school for their PSLE Written Exams from 1 October to 7 
October 2020. They are to report to school by 7.30 am. We wish all our P6 students the best 
in their PSLE. 
 

Children’s Day 2020 

8. On Thursday, 8 October, we will be having our Children’s Day celebration. Students 
can look forward to fun activities and an e-concert in class. All students will report in their PE 
attire and school hours will remain the same. Some lessons will be conducted on that day. 
Form teachers will inform your child of the timetable and what they should bring to school on 
that day. School canteen will operate as usual for recess and lunch.   
 

PSLE Marking Days 

9. The PSLE Marking Days are scheduled from 19 October to 22 October.  All students 
do not report to school during those days.  Teachers will be assigning e-learning tasks through 
SLS. Please help to ensure that your child keeps up with the homework assigned and takes 
the time to revise for the SA2. 
 

Semestral Assessment 2 (SA2) 2020 

10. The schedule for the SA2 for P3-5 is appended in Table 1. We hope you will find it 
useful when you plan your revision schedule with your child. Please note that your child should 
not be taken out of school during the school term. There will be no resitting of papers if 
your child is absent for the exam. A student who is absent for any paper must submit the 
relevant supporting document(s) e.g. a valid medical certificate, to his / her Form Teacher to 
account for his / her absence. 
 

Day and Date Subject  Level 

7 October, Wednesday EL and MT Paper 1 P3 – P5 

12 & 13 October  
(Monday & Tuesday) – Afternoon 

EL & MT Oral  P3 & P4 

14 & 15 October  
(Wednesday& Thursday) – Afternoon 

EL & MT Oral P5 

28 October, Wednesday 
 

EL Paper 2 and Listening 
Comprehension 

P3 to P5 

29 October, Thursday MT Paper 2 and Listening 
Comprehension 

P3 to P5 

30 October, Friday Mathematics P3 to P5 

2 November, Monday Science P3 to P5 

3 November, Tuesday Higher Mother Tongue P5 

Table 1 – 2020 Schedule of SA2 for P3 – 5 

 
Celebration of successes … 

11. This year we had our first e-Open House and a LIVE session with potential parents on 
18 July. The principal, key personnel and PSG advisor were present to answer questions on 
the school’s system and programmes. We had received an overwhelming response of 1.2k 
views on Facebook and 1.1k views on YouTube. Our appreciation to all parents and students 
for supporting us that day. 
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MOE Innergy (Schools) Award 2020 Winners 

12. The MOE Innergy (Schools) Award is given out annually to recognise teachers’ 
contributions in their innovative projects. We are pleased to announce that the innovative 
projects submitted by our Mathematics and Mother-Tongue Language (MTL) departments 
have won this year’s Innergy Award. Our heartiest congratulations to our teachers behind 
these projects.  
 
13. The Math Department received a Silver 
Award for their Math Homekit project. The Math 
Homekit is a tool for students to explore 
Mathematics with their family via meaningful and 
engaging activities with the use of customised 
manipulatives to promote communication, 
mathematical thinking and bonding. It is 
designed to provide opportunities for students to 
solve problems, use logical thinking, develop 
strategies, and to reason mathematically with 
their family. 
 
14. The MTL department embarked on a Comic Creation Project to inject joy of writing / 
using idioms and proverbs. Students used a software, Toodoo to create their own comic strips. 
Students enjoy this approach and find writing more meaningful and purposeful. The MTL 
department received a Commendation Award for their innovative project. The comic strips 
below are some examples of our students’ creation. You may refer to 
https://madmagz.com/magazine/1799624#/page/1 for our P4 students’ work this year. 

               

 
இந்தக் கிறிஸ்துமஸ் 
க ொண்டொட்டத்தில் 
இவ்வளவு மிட்டொய் ள் 

இருக்கிறதத! 
 

ரொமு  ,நீ அதி மொ  மிட்டொய்      சொப்பிடுகிறொய்  .இவ்வளவு  

மிட்டொய் 
சொப்பிட்டொல் உனக்கு  
வயிற்றுவலி ஏற்படும். 

அம்மொ கூறியதத 
ரொமு த ட் ொமல் 

 சிறி

 ஐதயொ அம்மொ  !வயிறு மி வும் வலிக்கிறதத !அளவுக்கு 

மிஞ்சினொல் அமுதமும் நஞ்சு என்று 
அம்மொ 
கசொன்னதத  

நொன் த ட்டிருக்  

https://madmagz.com/magazine/1799624#/page/1
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National Day Award 2020  

15. We are proud of our senior teacher, Mrs Sujith, 
who was awarded the National Day Commendation 
Award 2020 for her efficiency, competence and 
devotion to service in Singapore. The award, 
approved by the President of Singapore, was 
announced on National Day. Our heartiest 
congratulation to Mrs Sujith. 
                       
        
 
 
 

 

Caring Teacher Award 2020          

16. The Caring Teacher Award, organised by 
National Institute of Education with support from 
ExxonMobile Asia Pacific Pte Ltd and MOE, is a 
biennial event that pays tribute to teachers who 
show care and concern for the holistic 
development of their students, and go the extra 
mile to ensure their charges grow up to be 
confident and independent learners. We are 
pleased to announce that 5 teachers are winners 
of the Caring Teacher Award 2020. They are Ms 
Khalisah, Ms Lee Wei Qin, Ms Sharon Chan, Mr 
Zhao Zhiyang and Ms Ong Jia Hui. 
Congratulations, teachers!                                                                  
 

Singapore Moo-O Awards 2020 
17. We are pleased to announce that Riddhi Kansal from P3 Integrity, John Wang Jie 
Siang from P3 Care and Shivanth Thanneer Malai from P3 Empathy have received the Merit 
Award in the Singapore Moo-O Awards 2020, supported by the Speak Good English 
Movement. Participants in this competition used the Moo-O software to portray themselves as 
various story characters. Our students read the story fluently and expressively in English. Well 
done, children! 

 

Global English Olympiad 2020 
18. We would like to extend our heartiest congratulations to Ally Law Jing Ning from P5 
Respect for achieving the First Place and Rachel Chin Yu Xuan from P5 Resilience for 
achieving the Third Place in the A2 category in the Global English Olympiad 2020 organised 
by KGL. Ally was selected to represent Singapore for the Global Round 2020 in Amiens, 
France. However, due to the Covid-19 pandemic, the Global Round 2020 was cancelled.  
 

Red Cross Award 
19. We are pleased to announce that our Red Cross CCA has received a Gold for the 
Excellent Unit Award, which recognises and rewards Red Cross units for their achievements 
in Red Cross and their efforts towards community service. This is the Red Cross team’s 4th 
consecutive Gold Award since 2016.  Well done, Red Cross CCA! 
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Concluding remarks… 

“Change is hard at first, messy in the middle and gorgeous at the end.” 

By Robin Sharma 

 
20. Thank you and continue to keep safe. 
 

 

Warmest regards                     

          

                         

                                                    

 

_________________ __________________ _________________ __________________ 
Mrs Grace Chua 
Principal                                         

Mrs Chay Gek Noi  
Vice-Principal                           

Mrs Cindy Tay                          
Vice-Principal                           

Mr Shawn Tan 
Vice-Principal (Admin) 

Grace_LEE@schools.gov.sg CHAY_Gek_Noi@schools.gov.sg Cindy_LIM@schools.gov.sg TAN_Thiam_Siong@schools.gov.sg 
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